
The date: 4/19/2022 
The week number: 16 
The walk number: 1658 
The weather: 72 F; sunny 
The walkers: Alan Cummings, Viveca Sapin-Areeda, Chip O’Connor, 
 Marsha Hirano-Nakanishi, Melissa Mukai, Lynn Harper, 
 Chris Moreno 
  
The birds (24) 
No. First Name  Last Name        Prob     

3 Western Bluebird 0.62 

1 Red-whiskered Bulbul 0.88 

11  Bushtit 1 

4 American Crow 1 

4 Mourning Dove 0.88 

7 House Finch 1 

8 Lesser Goldfinch 1 

3 Cooper’s Hawk 0.25 

2 Red-tailed Hawk 0.38 

4 Anna’s Hummingbird 0.88 

3 Selasphorus Hummingbird 0.62 

6 Dark-eyed Junco 1 

2 Northern Mockingbird 1 

3 Black Phoebe 1 

7 Band-tailed Pigeon 0.75 

3 Common Raven 1 

2 House Sparrow 1 

3 European Starling 0.38 

2 California Towhee 0.62 

1 Orange-crowned Warbler 0 

1 Wilson’s Warbler 0.62 

3 Yellow-rumped Warbler 0.62 

4 Acorn Woodpecker 1 

1 Bewick’s Wren 0.38 

 
 
Walk lasted between 12:00 and 14:06. Tournament Park was open. 
 
We had a fine walk. We observed 24 species, 0.3 species more than predicted, and 2 above the 
median for the week. The yellow-rumps are just about gone; only saw 3 and next week the 
probability is 0.25 and then zero until week 38 when it is 0.12. It gets to a probability of 1 by 
week 42. The Cooper’s are on the nest on Arden. We saw 3 today. No Mallard, even though the 
probability was high at 0.88. We saw a beautiful Wilson’s Warbler in the maintenance yard, up 
close and personal, and down low so we could easily see the black cap. And the starlings may be 
nesting in a hole in a tree on Wilson. Saw them near the hole two weeks in a row now. Nice 
walk. 
 



Alan, 
4/24/2022 
 
 


